197-A Queensboro Bridge Area Committee
September 2015 Update re: Andrew Haswell Green Park

Update on Andrew Haswell Green Park/Pavilion (Phase llA—Upper Level)

Parks Department is meeting with the contractor on a regular basis.

The work should take approximately 18 months, meaning completion around December
2016 or January 2017.

Contractor has a trailer on site at Waterfront Level. Storage of some materials and
stockpile items for the Pavilion will occur at the Waterfront Level.

Contractor is fencing off the Pavilion work area now.

Contractor will submit a Timeline for the project by approximately end of
September/October.

Structural work needs to be done on the roof and the columns below supporting it.

HAKS is the on-site Consultant Resident Engineers for Parks.

State will still need access below for Port-o-Sans, etc., but they will work that out with
contractor.

Update on Andrew Haswell Green Park/Waterfront (Phase IIB-Waterfront Level)

EDC has released an RFP to retain a design consultant for Andrew Haswell Green Park
Phase IIB. The proposals are being reviewed and a consultant is expected to be selected
by the end of 2015.

Once a design consultant is retained, the extents of environmental review and any on-
site investigations will be determined.

EDC anticipates engineering design will take approximately 2 years. The construction,
which will follow engineering design, is anticipated to take approximately 2 years.

We hope to have an additional update in October.

A Scott Falk
Chair, 197-A Queensboro Bridge Area Committee



